
THE EIGHTH MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL HERITAGE COMMITTEE 

                                                        CONFIRMED___________________________CHAIRMAN 

 
COMMITTEE ROOM 304/ZOOM            OCTOBER 11, 2023 
 
5:00 p.m. The meeting convened.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
Members  City Officials  
Harrison Cole  Abdul Basit, Legislative Services Coordinator                        
Ryan Belanger    
Tino Clarke      
Councillor Steve Peters    
Ed van der Maarel 
      
Absent: 
Jennifer Childs 
David Goodwin   
Steven McLarty-Payson 
Russell Schnurr          
       
DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 
 
Nil.  
 
MINUTES 
 
Motion by Clarke - Belanger:  
 
THAT: The minutes of the meeting held on September 13th, 2023, be confirmed.  
 
Carried.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
HAP-13-23 - 548 Talbot Street 
 
Andrew Gunn provided an overview of the application HAP-13-23 relating to 548 Talbot Street.  
 
The members inquired about the process of painting a mural.  
 
Mr. Gunn explained that artists project images on the building to trace out the outline of the 
mural before painting. 
 
The members inquired about the content of murals around the City of St. Thomas.  
 
Mr. Gunn explained that property owners and artists try to maintain a balance between modern 
art and a celebration of the City’s heritage.  
 
Motion by Van der Maarel - Clarke:  
 
THAT: Report HCR-13-23 relating to the Heritage Alteration Permit 548 Talbot Street Talbot 
Street be received for information; and further, 
 
THAT: Council issue a Heritage Alteration Permit for the property at 548 Talbot Street, relating 
to Application HAP-13-23.  
 
Carried.  
 
Notice of Intent to Designate - 114 Metcalfe Street 
 
The Legislative Services Coordinator provided an update regarding an advertisement for the 
intent to designate the property at 114 Metcalfe Street.  
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Elgin County Railway Museum - 225 Wellington Street 
 
The members requested a follow-up discussion with the Director, Planning and Building 
Services Department regarding the request from Ed Van der Maarel. 
 
57 Walnut Street 
 
Councillor Peters expressed concern about the potential effect of future development at 57 
Walnut Street on the adjoining the Old St. Thomas Church property relating to slope stability and 
shadowing.  
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
NEXT MEETING 
 
November 1, 2023. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
5:37 p.m. The meeting adjourned.  
   
 


